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Members Present

Chris McDowell, Christine Hodgson, Diane Smith, Peter Morrill, Clare Jeffray, Ian Spencer, John Scott, Ken Pearson, Peter Ford, Ian Filtness, George Elliott, Marjorie Wilkinson, Catriona Mulligan, Lynn Ford, Bill Milbourne, Paul Ashman, Roy Coltman, Gordon Barras, Tom Dornan, Val Liddell, Jackie Stevenson, Catherine Boyd, Christine Richards, Alyn Watson, Bob Shuttle, Phil Routledge, Jim Arden, John Woodhouse, Ron Chambers, Gordon Ball, Bruce Milburn, Joe Harker, Ros Kitchen and Beryl Massey.
Apologies 
John Davison, Neil Mansfield, Mark Carr, Sue Nuttall, Mike and Margaret Knight, Mary McEwan and Carolyn Cawthra
Minutes of AGM 12th December 2010
The minutes were accepted as a true record.

Matters Arising

None
Chairman’s Report

Adrian Wade welcomed everyone to the 2011 AGM of the Northumbria Group of the LDWA which will be celebrating its 40th anniversary this year. His report is as follows – 

The group has had another very successful year, this is mainly due to two special ladies through all their hard work and dedication over the last twelve months and long may it continue as both would be a great miss to the group.

The first lady he thanked was Chris McDowell who as Group Secretary for the third year devotes a lot of her personal, valuable time (9 hours a week on average) and hard work to run and organise the group as well as her being a member of the North of Tyne Mountain Rescue Team. Chris has been the backbone of the group since taking over from Ron Chambers and the group continues to grow from strength to strength through her dedication and determination.
The second lady who deserves special merit is Diane Smith our Walks Secretary for the second year, once again she has done a sterling job in touting for and collating walks for the group programme and ensuring it is uploaded to the LDWA website for publication in Strider on time, every time. The pre walk reminder with a general route description is still a very good idea and working well. Diane has led several walks including today as well as presenting to the group a slide show earlier in the year. 
Thank you to Chris and Diane for everything they have done and long may it continue.

An issue arose earlier this year for which Adrian did not know the full facts, but there were comments regarding the group made on Facebook. If there is a problem within the group, instead of making comments on social websites Adrian would rather that the person man-up and discusses the problems with either Chris or himself to try and resolve the issue/s in house. Hopefully there will be no further issues however, if there are they will be dealt with by the Northumbria Group Committee.

The 22nd Durham Dales Challenge (DDC) was another hugely successful event once again Adrian thanked all the helpers who turned up to help on the day. He thanked all helpers from the Group, Ritchie and his team from Teesdale and Weardale Search and Mountain Rescue Team, Raynet and especially Annie and her team from the Salvation Army for all their assistance.  The DDC is an area where the group as a whole falls down; currently this is the third year where Chris has carried out all the organising of the DDC (there is a lot of work goes into the event prior to the day and this is unfair for one person to carry out). Adrian proposed that this should be an agenda item to be discussed at the next group meeting - to give Chris some help in any way possible.

Adrian reported that he was sad to have received the news that Mike Rayner had decided to resign as Group Treasurer and offered his gratitude for all Mike’s hard work by starting the group when he moved up the South and all his various roles he has held such as Group Secretary, Group Treasurer, Committee member on three 100 events, helping on the DDC and 100 events and also as a Walk Leader. Mike sowed the acorn which has seen the group grow up into an oak tree. Mike will be a great miss to the group and Adrian wished him on behalf of the group the best of luck for the future. Peter Morrill has agreed to take over from Mike as Group Treasurer; welcome back Peter onto the folds of the committee.

Adrian offered a special thanks to all the people who have led walks for the group in the last year as it takes up a lot of time planning, recci-ing and finally the responsibility of leading that fianal walk.  The weekend group walks have all been well, the new group walks midweek and evening walks have had positive results and hope they continue for 2012. Thanks also to everyone who attended the walks.

The group meetings at the Gosforth Hotel continue to be well attended, with a varied programme of slide shows, talks, Christmas buffet and quizzes. Thank you to these people who contributed as it can be daunting for some, to stand in front of a group of people. 

Adrian commented on the new look website for the group, it looks very professional and uses the same format as the National website. It is much better than the old one and is a very good way to publicise what the group is about. Adrian stated that he enjoyed looking at the pictures from all the contributors and once again thanked Chris, the webmaster for making this available to all.
Finally, Adrian congratulated the 9 people from the Northumbria group who completed the Housman 100, it was the hardest 100 he had done personally. If anyone in the group is interested in a 100 mile event he would be happy to help them gain their 50 mile qualifier so that they may enter the 2013 Cornishl 100. He will be entering The Woldsman in April and will walk with them at their own pace giving encouragement and help to complete.

On that note Adrian ended his 2011 Report and wish everyone Happy Walking for 2012.

Treasurer’s Report

Peter Morrill gave his summary of the group accounts as follows - 
Financial summary

The group started the year with £3135.14 in the bank.

The main source of income, the Durham Dales Challenge, generated £2788.04.

To run the event we spent £1945.68 in the current year and £106 in the previous year, totalling £2051.68. 

This includes £280.00 donated to the Teasdale & Weardale Search & Mountain Rescue Team and to  Raynet.

The event made a profit of £736.36.

Already spent £771.80 for the 2012 event 

To keep the group as successful as it is, we needed to spend some money. This totalled £688.15 and we received £55.20 in income. A net cost of £632.95.

Our total expenditure for 2011 was £3405.63. Total income £2843.24. 

Therefore, the group made a £562.39 loss. On 7th December there was £2572.75 in the bank.

Next Year

To make organising the Durham Dales Challenge easier, there have been some changes to the entry system which could initially mean a drop in numbers and therefore in income. This will be explained in more detail by the Secretary. As there are healthy cash reserves compared to our expenditure, it is not felt to be a problem for another two or more years.

Banking Details

The group have a Community Account with HSBC, which is operated mostly via the Internet. Increasingly bills are paid by electronic transfer, which is almost instantaneous and saves the recipient trips to the bank with cheques. If you require any payments and wish to use this system, all the Treasurer requires are your bank account number and the bank sort code and your email address so that he may confirm the transfer. Peter is still happy to write cheques!

Finally …

Peter made his thanks to his predecessor, Mike Rayner, for making the change of treasurer seamless. The accounts paperwork is well thought out and very easy to use. 

Peter circulated a copy of the accounts to the attendees as follows – 
	NORTHUMBRIA GROUP LDWA ACCOUNTS 8.12.10 TO 7.12.11

	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	INCOME

	 1. DURHAM DALES CHALLENGE 2011 (EXPENDITURE INCURRED IN 2010 - NOT INCLUDED IN THIS ANNUAL BALANCE)

	627 Middleton Field Studies Centre
	£50.00
	
	

	631 printing
	£56.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	SUBTOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£106.00
	SUBTOTAL INCOME
	£0.00

	2. DURHAM DALES CHALLENGE 2011

	633 Upper Teesdale Estate permit
	£30.00
	Entries
	£2,650.00

	IB DDC poster mailing
	£24.56
	Teas at start
	£58.32

	634 Forestry permit
	£36.00
	Food returns
	£79.72

	IB/636/cash/639 food
	£802.47
	
	

	IB Wolsingham School hire
	£162.50
	
	

	IB badges
	£252.79
	
	

	Bank charges
	£4.00
	
	

	IB van hire
	£177.95
	
	

	IB stamps and stationery
	£22.91
	
	

	IB hardware
	£41.50
	
	

	637 Raynet
	£120.00
	
	

	638 Search & Rescue Team
	£160.00
	
	

	Cash caretaker
	£20.00
	
	

	Cash van fuel
	£91.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	SUBTOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£1,945.68
	SUBTOTAL INCOME
	£2,788.04

	3. DURHAM DALES CHALLENGE 2012

	639 Wolsingham School hire
	£165.00
	
	

	640 Express Design & Print
	£132.80
	
	

	IB Chris MacDowell printing
	£24.00
	
	

	IB Apple Screenprint
	£450.00
	
	

	SUBTOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£771.80
	SUBTOTAL INCOME
	£0.00

	4. OTHER

	632 AGM 2010 bottles of wine
	£8.98
	Refund of meal deposits
	£50.00

	IB Holywell VH booking and flowers
	£15.98
	Sale of lamination pouches
	£5.20

	IB Group Walks poster mailing
	£20.33
	
	

	IB Cleveland LDWA tents and tables
	£60.00
	
	

	IB Local Groups Meeting accommodation
	£35.00
	
	

	IB Photocopying
	£24.39
	
	

	IB Van Hire and fuel
	£62.95
	
	

	IB Misc
	£2.62
	
	

	IB Projector
	£327.98
	
	

	IB Christmas Buffet
	£26.93
	
	

	IB Voucher
	£102.99
	
	

	SUBTOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£688.15
	SUBTOTAL INCOME
	£55.20

	TOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£3,405.63
	TOTAL INCOME
	£2,843.24

	IB = Internet banking transfer
	
	PROFIT 2011
	(£562.39)

	
	
	BROUGHT FORWARD FROM 2010
	£3,135.14

	
	
	CURRENT BALANCE
Matches bank statement
7 December 2011
	£2,572.75


Walk Secretary’s Report

Diane Smith gave her report as follows - 2011 saw the Northumbria branch of the LDWA enjoy another excellent year of varied and enjoyable walks; from Holywell in the east, to Keswick in the west, Farndale in the south and despite Chris Hodgson taking us across the border to Kirk Yetholm, the most northerly walk was from Cornhill on Tweed in England! As usual it was down to a small, but greatly appreciated band of willing volunteers who step forward time after time to enable the programme be compiled. Diane thanked the following people for leading walks - Chris McDowell, Paul Ashman, Chris Hodgson, Ian Lauriston, Mike Rayner, Marjorie Wilkinson, George Elliott, Jim Arden, John Scott, Barbara Young and Daisy, Gordon Ball, Peter Ford, Ron Chambers, Roy Coltman, Pam Brooks, Keith Chetwood, Catriona Mulligan and Diane Smith; without them there would not be a programme and hence no group! So many, many thanks to you all. It was good to see Roy offer to take the lead for the first time, and members of that elite core ‘The Wrinklies’ show that they can still give the youngsters some leadership tips. Roy obviously enjoyed leadership so much he has signed up again for 2012. Val Liddell was eager to get her leading boots on, however, due to injury was unable to do so. Hopefully the group will see her at the front in the future.

During 2011 the group completed a total of 35 walks. Diane returned from the local group secretaries weekend in 2010 full of bright ideas and suggested evening walks which had not been undertaken by the group for some years. Also, to cater for the rising number of members enjoying early or timely retirement weekday walks were encouraged; something which had never been tried in the group’s 25 year history. Both ventures were a great success, giving a split of 25 weekend group social walks, 5 evening walks and 5 ‘weekday wanders’. 

An overall total of 593.5 miles were walked making an average of 17 per walk and throughout the year there were 644 attendees making an average of 18.4. 

· 478 miles on group social walks (avg 19.12 m) and 515 attendees (avg 20.6.). 

· Evening walks 37.5m (avg 7.5), with 55 attendees and an avg attendance of 11. 

· Weekday wanders accounted for 78 miles (avg 15.6) and an overall attendance of 74 making an average of 14.8. The figures on weekday wanders were greatly boosted by the turnout of 30 on John Scott’s Winlaton Mill walk on 28th December. 

Numbers on walks varied between an exceptional 39 and a not to be sniffed at 5 plus a dog! Strangely the same person (whose identity will remain a secret) led both those walks! The group was joined by 12 visitors from other LDWA groups during the year and 56 visitors who were not LDWA members.

February saw another new innovation when breakfast was served in the community centre prior to Diane’s walk from her home village, Holywell, and proved very popular. Not to be outdone Ian Lauriston’s wife Maureen kindly served tea and teacakes at their home following Ian’s walk in March. They were once more very gratefully received. 

In June Mike Rayner led 28 members on a 22 mile route from Stanhope to celebrate the Silver Anniversary. Three attendees of the inaugural walk, Mike, Marjorie and George were in attendance.

John Scott invited the group to help him celebrate a milestone birthday with a weekend in Keswick in August. 16 members joined him for a 16 mile walk on Saturday, a delicious Thai meal in the evening and a hardy band of 7 with staying power walked again on the Sunday.

Group secretaries weekend - In November Diane once more attended the weekend which was held in Haworth. The main topic of discussion was the work being carried out on the website by the new administrator and the new membership secretary. Please visit the membership section on the website and from the drop down selection nominate Northumbria as your primary group, and if you wish to be on a bulk email register (which will only be used to communicate matters of importance) please ensure that the correct address is recorded. The group were encouraged to organise events to commemorate and celebrate the Association’s 40th anniversary. A special edition of Strider will be published in September 2012 and a commemorative membership card will be issued in 2012. Attention was drawn to the need for caution when on land where there are cattle. 

The two programmes which have now been released for the months up until August 2012 once more contain a good variety of walking grades and locations. Ian Lauriston is organising a Lakes weekend in February (don’t forget to book your accommodation) and John enjoyed his birthday last year so much he is contemplating doing it all again! 

Diane will be continuing as walks secretary for another year and will rely on your continued support to do so. In just over a week’s time Diane is leaving for 7 weeks travelling and has asked if the group have any queries please direct them to Chris who will be monitoring the group email account in her absence. 

Walk leaders are encouraged to give their walks a quirky titles to spice up the walk programme; a vote was placed on the titles and the winners were as follows - 

Joint 6th with 2 votes each - An Amble around the Divvy – Jim Arden, Heaven ‘n’ Hell – Chris 

McDowell, Roy’s Roman Route March – Roy Coltman, Don’t Shoot it’s a Baguette – Diane Smith
Joint 3rd with 6 votes each – A Ridge Too Far – Chris McDowell, Beecatcher’s Bottled Bimble – Diane Smith and The Shil’s The Thrill – Chris Hodgson
2nd with 7 votes – Bit of a Chew – John Scott
A clear winner with 11 votes - Wrinklies Wedding Weekend Wark Wander - Marjorie Wilkinson and George Elliott
Diane thanked John Scott for the Red Kite Trail t-shirts and to Alan at Great Outdoors, Shiremoor for the most generous prizes for the competition.

Secretary’s Report

Group Meetings

The group meetings have returned to monthly and are held on the first Tuesday of the month.  There have been between 11 – 20 members attending these meetings and the room is proving to be a success.

From the profit made from the Durham Dales the group has purchased a projector for the use at these group meetings. This will be made available to group members who give a talk to the group and would like to borrow to do a similar event with another organisation.  

Now that the group have the room and the projector Chris asked if members had someone or an organisation in mind that would be willing to come in and give a talk?  There was a talk about Flexi Grazing by Stephen Comber, Cuba by Diane Smith and the Sahara Trek by Sue Nuttall, thanks to all. It would be good to see more during 2012.

Durham Dales

There was a great turn out for this year's Durham Dales Challenge with a total of 270 competitors taking part -

102 competitors on the 30 mile route, 87 completed, 15 retiring

168 competitors on the 16 mile route, 166 completed, 2 retiring

This is a good result and everyone appeared to have enjoyed the day, including Chris this year thanks to the fantastic help from all the Marshal’s especially to Claire who came on board as a newby and fitted into being Chris’s right hand helper with no problems. 
The real hassle encountered last year was the amount of competitors leaving the decision to register until the day of the event, 63 in total which created a huge amount of work first thing getting them all registered. So with this in mind Chris has made the following changes to the event – 

1. On line entries will open on 1st November 2011 through SPORTident, just click on the link https://www.sientries.co.uk/event.php?event_id=586
2. Mass start for both16 & 30 mile routes, walkers & runners, 09.00hrs

3. Strictly no entries on the day

4. Closing date for all entries Friday 15th June 2012

5. Date of event - 23rd June 2012

There may be a reduction in numbers taking part this first year but competitors will soon realise that they have to book in advance, it makes the catering and checkpoint preparation easier and will hopefully incur little in the way of left over’s, not to mention making Chris’ life easier.

With the mass start in mind Marshal’s will be required to start one hour earlier due to the checkpoints needing to be open in time to receive the runners. Chris hopes all can oblige.

50p was donated to Teesdale and Weardale Search & Rescue Team and they received a cheque for £160 last year, thank you letter received.

Chris made a grand total of £756 profit of which some has been spent. She has purchased the projector £311.98 and sweatshirts for the entire 2010 marshal’s, costing £450. A further purchase of a camping table is required to complete the equipment list. 
All equipment has now been removed from Mike Rayners garage. John Scott and John Davison have taken some of the larger items but the majority is with Chris. John D and Chris spent time boxing up the individual checkpoint items into packing boxes and the checkpoint staff will be responsible for cleaning a re-packing / replenishing the items ready for the following year’s event.

Membership

This year has seen an increase of 52 new members, last two registered 29.12.11, 11 more than last year.  Chris reported that approx. two thirds of those new members have joined us on at least one walk throughout the year.

Website development

The new website is now up and running and Chris is find it very easy to keep it up to date with news, information and photographs. Chris now needs members to keep me going with the walk photographs and would like them to supply ditties’ or small news item about their day out. 

Mike Rayner

Chris was sad to report that after 25 years of commitment to the group Mike has decided to stand down from the committee and leading walks. Mike is the founder member of the Northumbria Group in 1986 with the Durham Dales Challenge following on two years later. By way of thanks for his commitment Chris has sent on behalf of the group, Metro Centre vouchers and a thank you card.

New treasurer 

Due to Mike wishing to stand down as Treasurer Chris asked the group for volunteers to take on this Committee post. Thankfully Peter Morrill was voted in by the Committee members in September, in advance of the AGM due to the complications and time it would take to transfer names and relevant changes with the HSBC. 

Hours of work 

Chris has completed a study of time she spends on Group Secretary work. From January 2011 to date she has completed in excess of 450 hours work for the group, on average almost a nine hour work day per week since the last AGM. This is a lot of time to devote to the Group on top of a full time job.

Thanks to all involved and I am looking forward to a great 2012.

Election of Officers for 2011
Chair:

Adrian Wade

Secretary:

Chris McDowell

Treasurer:

Peter Morrill
Walk Secretary:

Diane Smith

Committee Members: 

Ian Spencer, Christine Hodgson, Clare Jeffray and John Scott
AOB

Devon and Cornwall 100 – Chris asked if there were any members who would be prepared to help Marshal the 
2013 event. If enough members volunteer accommodation and transport can be organised
Evening walk programme – Chris asked if members wished another programme and the consensus was yes along 
with some volunteer walk leaders. Chris will put the programmed together but these will not appear in Strider, 
group website only.
Ian Lauriston – Ian was asked represent the members and make a few observations about the contributions of two 
ladies who are particularly active in the affairs of the Northumbria group. Chris and Diane look after our interests 
with great care, they lead us (or may from time to time delegate this task to another group member) into unknown 
or unfamiliar territory. They guide us to the start of regular wanders across the hills and dales of Northumbria – 
even giving parking directions and grid references and they particularly seek to ensure the less experienced 
members of the group are comfortable and at ease in an unfamiliar environment, and of course there is one quality 
above all others that we can rely on them for, they never forget.
The most significant outcome of their efforts is that everything works smoothly and all aspects of our organisation 
come together seamlessly. This does not happen without high levels of commitment, real organisational skills 
underscored by a high degree of enthusiasm.

Ian referred to the Durham Dales being a flagship challenge walk that could be held up as a model of how a 
challenge walk should be managed and delivered, thanks Chris a Rolls-Royce event.

In recognition of how much the group really value their massive contribution; on behalf of everyone he presented 
Chris and Diane with flowers.

Meeting closed at 18.00 hrs

Signed 
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